Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

The Choo Choo, Loretto, MN

January 4, 2014, 3:00 pm
Officers Present:


Sergeant at Arms:
President
Todd Riba
X
Charlie Cassell

Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Lee Plante

Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Michael Shinn

Treasurer
Danita McDowell

Cousin Steve
X
Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
Keith Knee
X




Brian Hannig


Total number of members attending:  24,  Guests:  0
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  3:00 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
President thanked the Special Events Committee for the work they are doing. Thanked everyone for coming.
Vice President had no comments at this time. 
OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Motion to accept minutes as presented –Becky made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Keith Knee seconded. Becky amended her motion to have the motions from the previous meeting read. Keith Knee seconded the amended motion. Motion passed. 
	


• Treasures report: 

For the Ninth Month Ending November 30, 2013

Presented at January 4, 2014 Meeting, The Choo Choo, Loretto
Started November with $2,776.46
Income:

Memberships – December – $0.00
Products sold – $439.00
Transfer from Toys for Tots fund - $858.00

2014 GH Sponsorship - $500.00

Total: $1,797.00
Expenses:

Postage for 1st Class Road Noise to State Rep for Dec - $2.00

Reimbursement to Todd Riba – Deposit to Rockford Township Hall - $100.00

Balance due to Rockford Township Hall - $225.00

Security deposit for Rockford Township Hall - $500.00

Purchase of Toys for Tots - $858.00

Flag for Steve Award - $24.05

2014 Chapter Calendars - $176.85

E & L Insurance for GH - $150.00
Promotional Resources – products order - $802.90

Product give away to Crossbar - $19.00

Products for fall colors run door prize - $22.50
Total: $2,880.30
December Ending Balance $1,693.16
Earmarks:
Food allowance LC 25th open house - $50.00
Jeff H. Lake Chapter Membership {Dec} – $20.00

2013 Member of the Year Membership, TBD – $50.00

Website annual hosting fee {Aug 2014} – $39.95

Chapter reminder postcards {3mailing a year} – $129.00
Grounded Hogs – $543.81
Products – $30.51
Product Anniversary Patches - $318.04
Total: $1,181.31
Petty Cash: $40.05

MRF Donation Fund: $8.60
Chapter Gambling Fund: $314.06
Food Shelf Fund: $0.00

Toys for Tots Fund: $0.00
Buddy Bear Fund $17.00

Grand Total: $2,072.87






Spendable: $511.85
• Chapter Rep Report:  The B.O.D. is January 18th. There will be vote on the land acquisition at the B.O.D.
Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the reports, Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
• Special Events (Becky and Dave Clifton): 

The Grounded Hogs part is February 1st. Sell advance tickets, get silent auction items, hang up posters. It was decided to card everyone at the door. T-shirts are preorder and a limited quantity at the event. Signup sheets were passed for working a shift in all areas for the fundraiser. There are 20 rooms set aside at the Super 8 and we can use the pool room for an after party. The next Special Events meeting will be March 8th prior to the next chapter meeting. 
• Products (Holly R. and Danita):  There are a few products for sale at the meeting and you can order on-line. When you order on line you can tell them to hold shipment/don’t mail to me and then you can pick it up at the next meeting.
• State Rally (Jim K):  No update at this time.
• Dial-A-Ride (Mike E):  Thanked everyone for their support. They will provide coat check and shuttle service back and forth to the hotel.
• Public Relations: (Mitch B):  December 13th was the donation on Kare 11 for Toys for Tots.
• Website (Charm B):  Nothing at this time.
• Social Media (Jim K):  No report available.
• Training and Education (Bruce Watt):  Bruce was not in attendance but Mike Jencks indicated that Bill Shafer, program director for the task force, would like to know of other areas where the training sessions could be held. If you know of a place, contact Mike Jencks.
· Membership (Janelle Morris): Not available.
Keith Knee made a motion to accept the committee reports. Holly seconded. Motion passed.
LEGISLATIVE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
 MRF Report: (Dawn):  Waiting for the CDC recommendations on the mandatory helmet law before we can counter act to their proposal. Heartland STEAM is March 28th & 29th in Wisconsin. Bikers Inside the Beltway is May 15th. There will be a grass roots day following the event. You can sign up for weekly emails from Jeff H. about what is happening on the hill. See Dawn if you would like to be on the list. The Black Box Privacy Issue concerning who owns the data is still an issue. Jeff H. wrote an article for the American Iron Magazine.
The MRF Ice Fishing contest is March 1st, from 12:00 pm – 3:00 pm. 
• Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B): The motorcycle safety center is putting an insert in the motorcycle tab renewal reminding drivers to get training. The next meeting is January 23rd, 5:00 pm at St. Paul College. 
• Legislative Report (Todd R): Bikerday is March 12th.  The Bikerday bus leaving from Delano is leaving at 7:00 am because there are Bikerday volunteers that are riding that bus and need to get to the capitol. Mike Edgett sent around a signup sheet for the bus for Bikerday. There are great concerns about the helmet law and no fault insurance. Please be there to make a presence. The enhanced penalties bill is getting a language change. Need to watch the 6th District election, the seat that is being vacated by Michelle Bachman. Mack and Todd will be meeting with our lobbyists to form a strategy for the upcoming elections. The session will start February 25th. Contact Todd is you would like to go to this ceremony.
OLD BUSINESS:

Get your room reservation for A.B.A.T.E. University. Todd will confirm with the hotel for the hospitality room.
NEW BUSINESS:
Nominations:
President: Todd Riba, Smoker

Vice President: Jim Kosse

Chapter Rep: Mike Jencks

Treasure: Danita McDowell – defer at this time, Jaden Ruder

Secretary: Patty Barnes

Sgt @ Arms: Cousin Steve, Keith Knee, Michael Shinn, Lee Plant – defer, John Houston - defer

Name drawing: Patty
Becky made a motion to pay Jeff H. Lake Chapter Membership. Dawn seconded. Motion passed.

Mack Backlund talked about Bikerday, A.B.A.T.E. U and the State Rally. Talked about the strength of the organization and how we need to keep growing.

Todd’s closing remarks: Lake chapters numbers have dipped below 300. We need to work to get our membership back up. Sell advance tickets for the Grounded Hogs party as that is our weather insurance. 
UPCOMING EVENTS:

February 1st, Grounded Hogs Party, Rockford Township Hall, 7:00 pm

February 8th, Chapter Meeting, Chops in Hanover, 3:00 pm

March 1st, MRF Ice Fishing Contest, Lake Waconia

March 8th, Chapter Meeting (note not the first Saturday), Dave’s Town Club, Delano, 3:00 pm

March 12th, Bikerday at the Capitol

March 28th & 29th, Heartland STEAM, Wisconsin Rapids

April 5th, Chapter Meeting, Chaska Legion, 3:00 pm

April 25th and 26th, A.B.A.T.E. University, Alexandria
Motion to accept minutes as presented –Becky made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Keith Knee seconded. Becky amended her motion to have the motions from the previous meeting read. Keith Knee seconded the amended motion. Motion passed. 
Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the reports, Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

Keith Knee made a motion to accept the committee reports. Holly seconded. Motion passed.

Becky made a motion to pay Jeff H. Lake Chapter Membership. Dawn seconded. Motion passed.

Dave Clifton made a motion to adjourn. Cousin Steve seconded. 
Meeting adjourned at 4:18 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes
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